Council Meeting

October 9, 2012
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, October 9, 2012.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor Dennis O’Brien and Solicitor William J. Bolla.  
President Walker announced that Council held an Executive Session prior to the meeting for discussion of personnel.

Mayor’s Report – Dennis O’Brien
· Police Report for September 2012
Mayor O’Brien reported that an officer conducted several roving DUI details. The officer made numerous traffic stops, with citations and warnings issued.  Six officers were on duty September 22, 2012, at the Newtown Beer Fest to ensure the safety of the community and they issued eleven citations.
· Special Event Reminders
Newtown Library 5K Run/Walk – October 13, 2012, 8-11 A.M.

Newtown Theatre -One Night Only Blues Revue -October 13, 2012
              (Fundraiser for digital projector)
Newtown Art Scene on State Street – October 20, 2012, 9 A.M. 

              (Window painting, scarecrow contest and cupcake decorating)
Newtown Brew Fest – October 20, 2012, 12-5 P.M.

Halloween Parade – October 27, 2012, 10-Noon
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
Paul Salvatore announced that the Newtown Rotary Club would hold their annual Pedals for Progress event on October 27, 2012, from 9-12 Noon.  They are collecting used bikes for shipment to Third World countries.  In addition, the Rotary Club is distributing over 1100 dictionaries to 3rd graders in the Council Rock School District.
Julia Woldorf, representing the Newtown Creek Coalition, invited the public to attend a Common Occurrence, an event celebrating the Newtown Common, on October 21, 2012, from 2-3:30 P.M.  This event is to increase public awareness of the Newtown Common and its need for preservation. The tiny Newtown Common is all that remains of the 40-acre public common, which was the centerpiece of William Penn’s original plan for Newtown.  In recent years, the creek bank has begun to erode and the stormwater down Greene Street is accelerating the damage.  The Newtown Creek Coalition hopes to improve the condition of this area and share ideas with the public. Mr. Machion and Mr. Walker asked if a Special Events Form was required for this event.  Ms. Woldorf did not feel it was necessary, but she agreed to speak with Chief Wojciechowski.
Donation toward “Pace Car for Safety” Magnets

Paul Salvatore and Joe Gordon, co-chairs of the First Fourth event, presented Council with a check for $400 to help offset the expense of the Pace Car for Safety magnets.  Mr. Salvatore felt this was a great program for making people aware of slowing their speed in the Borough.
Act 537 Plan

At the Work Session last week, Council discussed hiring Gannet Fleming to update the Borough’s Act 537 Plan.  

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to hire Gannett Fleming, Inc. to prepare an Act 537 Plan update for Newtown Borough, in amount not to exceed $13,000.
Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried with Councillor Machion abstaining, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
COA 2012-026-H
Residents Esther & Bob Novotney, 145 N. State Street

The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a cedar picket fence gate.

Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the September 5, 2012, Council Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried, with Councillor Burke abstaining, to approve the September 11, 2012, Council minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORT
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of September 2012 totaling $143,859.81. 
Personnel Committee – John Burke

Mr. Burke announced that the Borough has two openings on the Environmental Advisory Council, one on HARB and one on the Recreation Board.
Recreation Board – John Burke

At their next meeting, the Recreation Board will discuss applying for a PECO grant that might provide up to $10,000 in funds for installing electricity at Brian S. Gregg Memorial Park.  
Music in the Park was a successful event and he thanked all the board members for their efforts.
Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
Mr. Bolla opened the public hearing and entered into evidence the following exhibits for the proposed ordinance to clarify the types of illumination permitted as outdoor lighting: B-1, proof of publication; B-2, a memorandum from the Bucks County Planning Commission recommending the adoption of the ordinance; B-3, acknowledgement of receipt of the Bucks County Law Library dated August 23, 2012 and B-4, a copy of the full ordinance provided to the Bucks County Advance.  There was no public comment on the ordinance.  Mr. Walker noted that the Newtown Borough Planning Commission had no opposition to the proposed ordinance.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #727 amending the SALDO/Zoning Ordinance to clarify the types of illumination permitted as outdoor lighting.
Mr. Bolla opened the public hearing and entered into evidence the following exhibits for the proposed Ordinance to convert seven 30-minute parking spaces into 15-minute parking spaces in front of the State Liquor Store:  B-1, proof of publication; B-2 acknowledgement of receipt from the Bucks County Law Library dated August 23, 2012 and B-3, a copy of the full ordinance sent to The Advance.  There was no public comment on this ordinance.
Mr. Walker explained that this change was being made because the previous change to 30-minute parking resulted in people using the full 30 minutes time for more than making purchases at the Liquor Store and Beer Store.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #728 converting seven 30-minute parking spaces into 15-minute parking spaces in front of the State Liquor Store.
Mr. Bolla explained that the letter-amendment to the parking lot lease dated August 12, 2011, was required because those 75 parking stalls are currently located on property that is the subject of a proposed development of a new Wine and Spirits Store. The construction of that development will require removal of those spaces to another property located in the same area.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to authorize President of Council to sign the letter amending the parking lot lease dated August 12, 2011, with Allan Smith.
Council discussed the proposed grease ordinance at the Work Session. Warren Gormley, Director of the Newtown Sewer Authority, would like to see Council take action on this ordinance.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to advertise the Grease Ordinance.
Old Business
Mr. Burke reported that he provided the Solicitor with information and a diagram from Shade Tree Chairperson Ted Schmidt of SEPTA lot plans.  The Solicitor will discuss the plans with SEPTA.
Mr. Machion thanked Mr. Salvatore for the donation and reported that the letter and magnets are ready for delivery.  In order to save postage, Mr. Machion asked for volunteers to hand-deliver them.  
Mr. Walker suggested a possible change of date for the Holiday Open House.  After discussion, Council agreed to stay with the original December 16, 2012, date.

Referring to the Langweiler settlement last month, Mr. Walker reported that the Borough received a $10,000 invoice from the insurance company for the deductible.  He noted that this was an unbudgeted expense.

Mr. Walker referred to the letter from Engineer Canales with the cost to review and estimate repairs for the Quad I and Quad II sidewalks.  He would like to discuss these sidewalks and the State Street sidewalk issue at the Special Budget Work Session on October 25, 2012.
New Business
There was no new business.

Public to be Heard 
Referring to the lighting ordinance passed earlier in the meeting, Robert Weiss, a resident of Court Street, asked Council what types of lighting they do not like.  Solicitor Bolla suggested speaking to Engineer Mario Canales, since he is the one who recommended the wording for the new ordinance.  Mr. Weiss then asked if there was any type of lighting that Council would not permit and if Council had ever rejected any type of lighting.  Mr. Bolla said that there was an issue with previously prohibited lighting, which the Engineer felt was an appropriate type of lighting and that was the impetus for making the change to this ordinance.
Mr. Weiss then asked about the parking lot lease and if the lease was a public document.  Mr. Walker told him that he could obtain a copy of the lease by submitting a Right-to-Know request to the Borough Secretary.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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